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HEADTEACHER – MR M JEFFERSON BA(HONS) MMUS QTS 

Wednesday 29th January 2025 
  
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
  

We have been working so hard in Year 6 over the last term. The children have made amazing 
progress and are putting so much effort into everything they do. In this topic letter I shall aim to outline 
our programme of study throughout the Spring Term. Our main topic for this term is ‘Rivers and Rules’, 
which we will be visiting in our Geography, History, English and Science lessons. 

We are very much looking forward to our residential at the end of March and I know that it will be 
a very special memory for lots of the children. 

  
Firstly, here is a brief outline of our areas of study: 

• Science: Living things and their habitats- develop and understanding of life in and 
around our school grounds and how it can be measured as it changes over time. 

• Geography: Understanding the key features of a river and making a detailed study of 
the river Thames. 

• Design Technology: Use complex electrical systems to build moving structures. 
• Art: Study and emulate the printing work of Linda Germain. 
• Religious Education: Study the beliefs and questions of Hinduism. 
• Computing: Exploring Internet Safety and the importance of practising being safe and 

secure online. We will also use programming to create simple games. 
• Music: Charanga units covering the glockenspiel! Plus some individual lessons with Mr 

Jefferson! 
• Physical Education: Fitness, we will be exploring different way of staying fit and strong. 

  
In addition, maths and literacy lessons will be taught daily (linked to our topic work when 

appropriate). We aim to hear the children read once a week, more with certain children. As well as 
other opportunities to practise reading skills through our work in class. When you hear your child read 
at home, please remember to write in the yellow homework diary. I ask that all children are heard by 
an adult at least once a week as this also can aid their overall understanding of a higher-level text. 

  
Homework will continue to develop in complexity and regularity over the course of the year in order 

to help to prepare the children for life at secondary school. Occasionally longer pieces of work may be 
given, in these cases more than one week will be given for completion. 

  
h/w Set due/TESTED ON 

Spelling Friday Thursday 

Occasional Other Friday Thursday 
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The children will continue to have two P.E. lessons per week. They will work with the Aspire coaches 
on Wednesdays and do other sports with me on a Thursday.   

If there any further queries I am very happy to answer these and can usually be found in the 
classroom at the end of the day. 

  
With Best Wishes. 
  
Mr Jones 

 
 
 

 


